QEII Newsletter

3rd October 2025

THIS WEEK

Macmillan Coffee Morning: Thank you to everyone who supported our Macmillan Coffee Morning last Friday. We raised £143.65 for this great cause.

Parent Governor Vacancy: We have a vacancy for a Parent Governor. If you would like to apply for this vital and rewarding role, please ensure your nomination is sent in by **Friday 17th October**. Full details are on the attached paperwork, or please contact the school office to find out more.

Parent/Carer Volunteers: We always welcome parent/carer volunteers to support our students in school. If you would like to volunteer, please contact the school office to find out more.

Horsham Family Hub Event: Please see the attached poster for Horsham Family Hub's SEND event on **Tuesday 28th October**.

Diary Dates Information: Please see attached a reminder of the Diary Dates and Upcoming Events documents. The latest, updated versions of these can always be viewed on our website's Term Dates page in the Information section.

Science Week: We have had a great Science Week this week, with lots of fun experiments happening across the school, including the "egg drop" pictured on the full version of this newsletter. You can find out more in this week's Newsround video.

YOIMOJI OF THE WEEK

This week's Yoimoji was Jazzle the creative zebra.

LETTERS HOME

Key Stage 4 & 5 (for students involved): Railway Children opera letter.

Trailblazers, Pathfinders & Globetrotters (for students involved): Parliament trip letter.

CLASS NEWS FROM CAVERS

Cavers have had a very busy start to the year. We have been loving spending time in Forest schools as well as learning about our topic "Marvellous Machines." We have spent time getting to know each other as well as making new friends. We can't wait to see what the rest of the year has in store!

CLASS NEWS FROM PATHFINDERS

Pathfinders have been experimenting this week to celebrate Science Week! We carried out four different experiments; a lemon volcano, a lava lamp, dry ice and trying to push pencils through a bag of water without spilling any! We evaluated the experiments and made adjustments according to what we thought would work better next time. Helen came and saw our lava lamp, we all decided it was very calming to look at.